## Laura Dorbeck

 From:
 Leyla Saadi

 Sent:
 04 April 2022 20:56

Sent: 04 April 2022 20:
To: Laura Dorbeck

**Subject:** REFERENCE: 2022/0972/P - HAWLEY WHARF

**[EXTERNAL EMAIL]** Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required.

## Dear Ms Dorbeck

I write to object to the application to allow Hawley Wharf food halls later hours in order to increase the footfall in the development. It is plain to residents in the area that Hawley Wharf is not attracting visitors and that the reason is not the hour at which it closes, but the development itself which is dull and uninspiring.

The food halls seem to make up the bulk of the attractions and do not give much of a reason for visiting. What is needed is a rethink about content rather than extending hours.

On the other hand, if later hours do result in increased footfall in the neighbourhood, this will result in further disturbance to the area in which we live. The original planning permission states that the use of the site should not result in the congregation of people late at night which has the potential to cause general disturbance to nearby residential areas. This was the basis on which the development was allowed to open as a daytime attraction. We ask you not to allow it to add to the night-time problems in the area.

Yours sincerely Leyla Saadi 4 Hartland Road London NW1 8DA